
Deans Luncheon Meeting Minutes 
February 1st, 2019 

 
Concerns 

- Anything broken, let Curriculum Office know 
- House Calls - Chuck Alexander of Geriatrics will be changing this schedule to try to 

ensure that everyone finishes prior to study break; there is a written assignment that can 
be done if the house call cannot be completed (because of weather, for example) 

- A lot of the reasons for later house calls was weather 
- Graduation requirement 
- Possibly randomize the assignment (not alphabetical order) 
- Importance of house calls - excellent opportunity to see the patients we serve in 

their own home and see what their real life is like 
- Commencement Requirement - Dr. Woleben will send an announcement about this 

- Pick up diploma afterwards (Saturday) 
- No tickets needed for hooding ceremony Friday - highly encouraged to bring 

family/friends! 
- Saturday (school commencement) - required, seating limited 
- BOTH are required 

- Pass/fail - no more competency achieved/competency not achieved on our transcripts 
 
Dean Buckley 

● Recruitments 
○ Chair of Department of Medicine - Dr. Patricia Sime (from U of Rochester - VP of 

Dept of research) - heavily involved in training and mentorship, medical student 
and resident training - starting in July 

○ Shane Cerone, Interim CEO of Hospital - Former President of Beaumont 
○ Chair of Psych search continuing 
○ Chair of Derm search 
○ Amy Lane - philanthropy team 

● Sim Center now accredited for 5 years 
● MSV and Dr. Sally Santon - 4 applications for AMA Remaking American Residency 

Initiative 
● Anita (Chief of Staff) 

○ Schoolwide strategic planning 
○ Timing of school accreditation 

● Media communications about the school are growing 
○ Medical school website updated - can take a drone tour of the medical school 

https://medschool.vcu.edu/ 
○ Current Student content is being updated and will be posted soon! 

● Health Innovation Consortium - announced by President Rao yesterday - to stimulate 
projects to improve the clinical system 

○ Opportunity for medical students to take part in as well 



● Hooding speaker - Chris Colenda, Graduate of VCU SOM, former faculty in Dept of 
Psychiatry, Chair of Psychiatry in Michigan, Dean of Medical School at Texas A&M 

● More scholarships ($179,000) released to students 
 
Dr. D and Dr. Biskobing 

● Board Questions with the Dean - 4 sessions with M1 students - these will be recorded 
● Purchase access to USMLE Rx questions - added fee to students tuition - begin in 

January of next year for incoming class 
○ Quizzes required for each course from these questions 

● CASPer exam - piloting this year (admissions) 
○ Situational judgement test 
○ Matches well with current MMI 

 
Leadership Development for Students - AAMC pilot project 

● Anita is one of the faculty and planners 
● Student feedback is welcomed from M1s - focus group to be created 
● Invited to send 1-2 students to the program 

 
AMSA student leadership program​ - will also be available for students to take part in at a later 
date 

● Institutional membership - all students will be enrolled as AMSA members for entirety of 
medical school 






